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September 4, 2019 

VIA EMAIL 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re:  Utility Remuneration and Responding to Distributed Energy Resources 

Consultation Initiation 
 Board File No.: EB-2018-0287 and EB-2018-0288 
 
 
We are counsel to the Distributed Resource Coalition (DRC) in the above-referenced 
proceedings (the DER Proceedings).  
 
DRC requested participant status and cost eligibility in the DER Proceedings on March 29, 
2019. In its Decision on Cost Eligibility dated July 17, 2019, the Board invited DRC to reapply for 
cost eligibility provided that it addressed certain concerns with additional information. DRC 
reapplied for cost eligibility in the DER Proceedings and provided the requested additional 
information on July 29, 2019.  
 
We emailed Board staff requesting that the Board advise as to the anticipated timing of its 
decision on DRC’s cost eligibility on August 26 and 28, 2019. DRC has not received a response 
to its letter of July 29 or its email correspondence of August 26 and 28. We respectfully request 
that the Board advise DRC of the status of its request for cost eligibility in the DER Proceedings 
so that it can adequately prepare for the Stakeholder Meeting now scheduled for September 17-
19, 2019. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jonathan McGillivray 

c. All Participants in EB-2018-0287 and EB-2018-0288 
Cara Clairman, Plug’n Drive 
Wilf Steimle, Electric Vehicle Society 


